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REPORT FOR THE YEAR ENDING 2018 

Trustees:   Rev. Andrew Downes – Chairman 
  Diana Brown – Secretary / Treasurer  
  Wendy Evans, Gerald Ceaser, Joyce Healey 
 
Co-opted Members:  John Mold 
 
 
Trustees’ meetings were held in January, April, July, and October 2018 
 
The accounts for the year ending December 2018 were presented to the Trustees’ in 
October 2019 and accepted by all. 
 
Mr Gerald Ceaser, Trustee, passed away in February 2018 
 
The annual inspection of the properties took place in August 2018 
 
The central heating boiler is inspected annually by 1st Class Plumbing & Heating, and the 
fire extinguishers are also checked annually by Chubb.  The smoke alarms are checked 
annually and the batteries are replaced. 
 
The gardening contract has remained with a private contractor, and is very satisfactory.  The 
landscaping is gradually being improved with new planting and work to trees. 
 
Contributions of £420 remained the same for 2018   
 
All residents were up to date with their payments by the year end.  
 
Most of the residents have remained in reasonable health.  
 
The Almshouses are run on a voluntary basis by the Trustees but with a paid administrator to 
deal with secretarial and financial details 
 
The Almshouses Association Gazettes were received, and articles of interest reported to the 
Trustees by the Administrator. 
 
 
 
Sarah Pow – Administrator       October 2019 
   




















